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TOWN OF RYE BUDGET COMMITTEE 

MEETING AN PUBLIC HEARING 

RYE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2025 
Wednesday, January 10, 2024, 6:30 p.m. 

Rye Jr. High Cafeteria & Virtually by Google Meet 

 
 
  

Budget Committee Present:  Chair Scott Marion, Vice-Chair Jeff Ross, Clerk Steven Borne, 

Kate Dumas, Rye Beach District Rep Shawn Crapo, School Board Rep Katherine Errecart, 

Rye Water District Rep Ralph Hickson (via Google Meet at 7:19), Dania Seiglie (via Google 

Meet), and Selectmen’s Rep Bob McGrath 

 

Others Present:  Superintendent of School Stephen Zadravec, SAU 50 Business 

Administrator Susan Penny, and School Board Chair Matt Curtin 

 

 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

Chair Marion called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

II. WORK SESSION 

 

A.   Approval of Minutes 

• 12/06/23 

 

The following corrections were noted: 

• The budget for software fees is $31,000 and technology/contracted services was budgeted 

at $47,000. 

• Rye’s SAU 50 District Share is $75,787., which is an increase from the 2023/2024 school 

year.   
Correction: 

• There is an increase in software costs of about $31,000 and technology/contracted 

services at $47,000. 

• Rye’s SAU 50 District Share went up by $75,787., which is an increase from the 

2023/2024 school year.  The share is based on NH RSA 194-C:9 which requires an 

equalized value of property for half with the other half based on average daily 

membership. 

 

Motion by Jeff Ross to approve the minutes of December 6, 2023 as amended.  Seconded by 

Bob McGrath.  Vote: 7-0-1 Abstained: Shawn Crapo 



2 
 

 

III. PUBLIC HEARING – RYE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROPOSED BUDGET 

The purpose of the hearing is to consider the Rye School District’s proposed Budget 

for the school year ending 2025, including warrant articles. 

 

At 6:38 p.m., Chair Marion opened the public hearing on the Rye School District Proposed 

Budget for the school year ending in 2025. 

 

Hugh Lee, 220 Pioneer Road, questioned the Article #02 and the estimated increase regarding 

the Collective Bargaining Agreement.   

 

Sue Penny, SAU 50 Business Administrator, addressed Mr. Hugh’s questions. 

 

No further comments or questions from the public were heard. 

 

The Budget Committee reviewed the proposed warrant articles for the school year ending 2025.  

It was noted that the Rye School Board has voted 5-0 on each article to recommend. 

*Please see attached 2024 Warrant 

 

****************************************************************************** 

 

Article 01 Operating Budget FY24-25  

 

Motion by Jeff Ross to recommend Article 01.  Seconded by Kate Dumas. 

Vote: 8-0 

 

****************************************************************************** 

Article 02 Rye Educational Support Personnel Association 

 

Motion by Steven Borne to recommend Article 02.  Seconded by Katherine Errecart. 

 

Member Seiglie asked if there are other costs that have not been captured that have been 

included in the Collective Bargaining Agreement, other than salaries and benefits.   

 

It was noted that what is presented includes all the cost items that would be incurred. 

 

Hearing no further questions, Chair Marion called for a vote to recommend Article 02. 

Vote: 8-0 

 

****************************************************************************** 

 

Chair Marion opened to Joe Cummins for comment. 
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Joe Cummins, 990 Washington Road, expressed concerns about public comments not being 

allowed at a past meeting.  He also spoke in regards to the teacher’s salaries as outlined in the 

operating budget versus credentials and experience. 

 

Note:  Ralph Hickson joined the meeting virtually at 7:19 p.m. 

****************************************************************************** 

Article 03 Call a Special Meeting 

  No vote needed from Budget Committee 

 

****************************************************************************** 

Article 04 School Property Maintenance Expendable Trust fund 

 

Fund Balance:  $131,193 

 

Motion by Kate Dumas to recommend Article 04.  Seconded by Steven Borne. 

Vote: 8-0 (Ralph Hickson muted so vote not recorded) 

 

Chair Marion closed the public hearing at 7:26 pm. 

 

IV. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

• Public Hearing on the 2024 Town Budget scheduled for Thursday, January 11, 

2023, 6:30 p.m., Town Hall 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion by Bob McGrath to adjourn at 7:28 p.m.  Seconded by Jeff Ross.  All in favor. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dyana F. Ledger 

 

 

 

 

 

 



4 
 

 

 

 



5 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6 
 

 



7 
 

 


